

CAMPBELLTOWN HOSPITAL REDEVELOPMENT

DECEMBER 2019

Our exciting vision for the future is taking shape



After a year of progress and achievement, the Campbelltown Hospital redevelopment is looking forward to an exciting 2020 as we build a world-class health care facility for our community.

After the arrival of two hammerhead tower cranes in December and January, major construction work will start on the clinical services building. Our new multistorey car park is also close to completion. We will soon see our amazing vision for the future taking shape!

This year we celebrated two major milestones in the redevelopment - the turning of the first sod to signify the start of construction in May and the "topping out" of the new car park when it reached the highest point of construction in October.

Campbelltown Drug Health Services became the first department to move into new premises in August and our engineering staff are settling into their new purpose-built space after it opened in December.



Stay up to date with all the latest redevelopment news:

www.facebook.com/CampbelltownHospital

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year from the Campbelltown Hospital redevelopment team



We would like to thank our patients, staff and community for their fantastic support, encouragement and patience over the past 12 months and we look forward to working with you all in 2020. We wish you a joyful and safe festive season.

The Campbelltown Hospital Redevelopment Team

The redevelopment project will close for the Christmas break from Saturday 21 December 2019 to Sunday 5 January 2020

For more information visit <u>campbelltownredevelopment.health.nsw.gov.au</u> Contact our team on 4634 4994 or email <u>SWSLHD-CampbelltownHospitalRedevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au</u>







DECEMBER 2019

Cranes building health care of the future

Campbelltown's skyline is reaching new heights with the arrival of the first of two giant cranes towering over the Campbelltown Hospital redevelopment site.

Two electric hammerhead tower cranes – one 76m high and the other 60m - will have an integral role in the construction of the hospital's new multi-storey clinical services building.

Camden and Campbelltown Hospitals General Manager Alison Derrett said the arrival of the cranes was exciting for the community.

"It is wonderful for our patients, staff and community to see the progress of the redevelopment and see the new building take shape next year," Ms Derrett said.

The cranes will be used to move materials around the site and lift major pieces of equipment to higher levels of the building.

Each of the cranes can lift up to 24 tonnes up close. The 76m tower crane can lift 7 tonnes at maximum reach of 65m.

Ms Derrett said the cranes were being delivered to the hospital in smaller parts on trucks with other small cranes used to assemble them on site.

The cranes are expected to remain on site until mid-2021.





It's competition time!

Calling all primary school children in the Macarthur area! It's time to put your thinking caps on and get creative. We want your help to find names for our two tower cranes that will help to build our new Campbelltown Hospital building.

Simply come up with a name for one of the cranes, briefly explain why you like that name and colour in the crane on the entry form.

The competition is open to primary school children in the Macarthur area and any child being treated in our hospital during the competition period.

Prizes include iPads (x2) and \$100 (x2) and \$50 (x2) Macarthur Square gift vouchers and the winning names will hang from the cranes on a banner.

Entry forms and competition details are available at:

www.campbelltownredevelopment.health.nsw.gov.au/ News-and-Events/Name-the-Cranes

Competition closes 1 March 2020

